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Together we inspire 
Together we learn 
Together we achieve 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Stage 6 English 
Term four began with a bang! Our English study day provided an opportunity for teachers to see all their 
students and for the students to have an opportunity to work together.  The students were able to get 
busy with some very engaging ‘hands on’ English tasks. We attacked the concept of ‘Texts and Human 
Experiences’ with gusto, creating artworks using paint, images, 
drawings and words. English Studies created a character study of one 
character from the text ‘Billy Elliot’ using a chair and newspaper.  

This term, all students are approaching the HSC Common Module 
‘Texts and Human Experiences’ through different texts. 

English Advanced are examining the implications of a dystopian world 
as viewed through the text ‘Nineteen Eighty-Four’ and the way that 
the human experience is challenged and manipulated by a society 
gone wrong. 

English Standard and Studies are using the text ‘Billy Elliot’ to examine 
and explore the struggle for identity, the pursuit of dreams and how 
they overcome adversity. 

We look forward to spending more time together early next year 
during our WAP camp. 

Mrs Helen Johnson 

Eddie Woo Visit 
Eddie Woo  will be here this Wednesday 12 December. He is a mathematics teacher at Cherrybrook High 
School and was awarded Australia’s Local Hero for 2018. 

Mr Woo is best known for his YouTube channel, focused on explanations of perennial mathematical 
problems. He is the host of ABC’s “Teenage Boss” and author of “Woos Wonderful World of Maths”. 
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 A message from the Principal 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

What an exciting last eight days we have in store for YCS to end a great year! PBL Rewards Day, Primary 

Industries Tractor Day, 2019 House Captain voting, Eddie Woo’s visit, Presentation Night, HSC results, 

Intensive Swimming, Sunrise fitness programs, Year 6 Graduation Dinner and Primary Disco and our end 

of year pool activity in the afternoon – a lot happening. 

I am sure you will agree with me that our Years 9/10 performance of ‘The Real Inspector Hound’ was 

OUTSTANDING! Well done to Mrs Helen Johnson for taking the initiative to work with her English class to 

entertain our community – I appreciate all who attended to support our school. I would also like to thank 

Mr James Sanders for his work on the set, Mrs Renee McClure for loaning us the lights and taking the 

video, the Yeoval District Baptist Church for the use of the church and the P&C for providing the supper. 

I would like to thank Leanne McKenzie who is the Training Coordinator from Training Services NSW for 

coming to our school to present Michael Moore with his prize from the recent Jobs Expo day in Orange. 

Michael won a huge toolbox! 

Congratulations to Josie Lees who has been offered conditional early entry into Charles Sturt University 

for two courses: Bachelor of Nursing and Bachelor of Early Child Care. We are looking forward to receiving 

our HSC results on Thursday!  

I thank our Special Religious Educators who volunteer their time each week and also for coordinating the 

end of year service last Friday. 

Last week our 2019 Year 7 class went to Dubbo for a team building day with their Year Advisor Mr James 

Sanders. I thank Mr James Sanders, Mrs Michele Gee and Mrs Alana Kerin who took the fifteen students 

from Cumnock Public, St Columba’s, Wellington Public, Wellington Christian and Yeoval Central Schools. 

Congratulations to Chayanne Bunning who was successful in her application in the Harding Miller 

Education Foundation Scholarship. Well done to all students who 

nominated, only 80 students were selected from 250 applications! 

Chayanne will receive a new high-quality laptop and in each of the next two 

years she will also receive wifi access, IT helpdesk support, online study 

help, tutoring costs, a pre-paid VISA card for educational purposes and a 

volunteer coach! 

We successfully completed an evacuation drill last week. Our processes 

worked well, with teachers in relieving executive positions on the day 

ensuring all students were safe, as some were hidden in the school! 

I look forward to seeing you at your P&C meeting tonight and again on 

Wednesday at our Presentation Night – we have been fortunate to secure 

Eddie Woo as a guest speaker. 

Mrs Nicole Bliss 
Principal 



Year 7, 2019 

Find us on facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Transition day in Dubbo 

Year 7 2019 went to Dubbo on Tuesday 4 December for an outing to 
Dubbo Gaol and Tenpin Bowling.  

It was a great opportunity for students to better get to know their 
peers.  

Thanks to Mrs Gee and Mrs Kerin for their assistance on the day as 
well as Mrs Corinth and the office ladies for their assistance in 
organising the day. 

Mr James Sanders 

 



Congratulations Year 9/10  
 

Tom Stoppard’s one act play The Real Inspector Hound, was written between 1961 and 1962. Earlier titles 

of the script were The Stand-ins and The Critics. It is a parody of classic theatrical mystery such as the long 

running Agatha Christie play The Mousetrap. The Real Inspector Hound is structured as a play within a 

play within a play. 

Well done Mrs Johnson for bringing quality theatre to the Yeoval community, and congratulations to the 

cast and crew who had the audience on the edge of their seats. 

 

Higgs  
Jayden Fox 

“The Real Inspector Hound” 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Chocolate Ladies  
Jorja Lees & Roudey Porch  

Moon  
Ben Gellert  

Birdboot  
Zach Millstead  

Marjorie Drudgery  
Justine Smith 

Radio Hosts  
Nick Gibson & Mckayla Johnston   

Sound and Lighting 

Angus Berney, Xavier Charnock &  

Tallia Scanlan 
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“The Real Inspector Hound” 

Find us on facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Cynthia Muldoon  
Ailee Tremain  

Major Magnus Muldoon 
Jackson Kenney 

Felicity Cunningham   
Hannah Taylor  

Simon Gascoyne  
 Lochlan Cameron 

Mrs Drudge 
Claire Smith 

Constable Pooch 
Michael Moore 

Inspector Hound  
 Llewelyn Elliott 

Prompt 
Willa Stokes 



Reminders/Notices 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Bus Zone Parking 

PLEASE BE AWARE OF OUR BUS ZONE TIMES.   
 

At all times, parents/ 
caregivers and visitors to 
our school must park 
outside this zone during 
the advertised times.  This 
is to ensure the safety of 
all our children and 
visitors. 

An alternative drop off 
zone is Crown Street 
where no road crossing is 
required. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

2018 Presentation Night 
 Wednesday 12 December  

 Commencing 7.00pm 

 Yeoval Memorial Hall 
 

Everyone is welcome to come along and 

celebrate the achievements of the students of 

Yeoval Central School for 2018. 
 

Peppercorn Sales 
Our annual Peppercorn is available 

for sale.  You can pay by PoP via the 

website, cash at the school office or 

on the night.  The cost is $20 and 

stock is limited. 

Intensive Swimming 
Selected students from Year 2– 6 will be attending  
Swim lessons through week 8 & 9 

Primary Swimming  

Years 3/4/5/6 will have swimming for sport each 
Friday afternoon. 
 

Secondary Swimming 
The following classes have  swimming each week: 
Monday: Yr 9/10 PASS (exc Wk 8) 
Tuesday: Yr 9/10 PE 
Wednesday: Yr 7-12 Sport 
Friday Yr 7/8 PE 

 

 

Eddie Woo School Visit 
Wednesday 12 Dec  

Awarded Australia’s Local Hero in 2018 
 

Eddie is a Mathematics teacher well  known for 
his YouTube channel “Wootube”. 

 

Bus Notice 
If your child/children are getting off the bus at a 
different stop, please notify the bus driver of any 
changes. 
 

 

 

Don’t forget your 

swimming gear! 
Swimmers, rash vest or t-shirt that can 
be worn in the pool, towel, $1 for pool 
entry (unless you have a pool pass) and 

plastic bag for wet clothes 



Year 7/8 had their final video conference with South Korea on the 27 November, this time students were 
able to taste some local South Korean snacks. 

Year 7/8 Asian Connexions 

Find us on facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

Holiday Activities 



Awards/ Calendar Dates/ Notices 

Congratulations to all our student achievers this week. 

Student of the Week 
 

K/1/2: Bailey Roebuck 
Improved application in all key 

learning areas. 

3/4:  James Whiteman 
Excellent peer support in the 

K/1/2 classroom. 
 

5/6: Joshua McClure  
Ability to follow a design brief, 

especially when he wants to 
present his PB. 

 

Stage 4:  Alana Russell 
Effervescent outlook to her 
educational opportunities. 

 

Stage 5: Year 9/10 
Their outstanding contribution to 
Yeoval’s dramatic art scene. 
 

Stage 6: Colt Phillips 
Commitment to his studies in 
mathematics. 

School Calendar 
 

Term 4, Week 9 
11 December 

Super 8’s Cricket Finals -  

Lady Cutler Oval Dubbo 

12 December  

Eddie Woo School Visit  

YCS Presentation Night 

Yeoval Memorial Hall 

7.00pm - 8.15pm 
 

Term 4, Week 10 
17 December 

Year 6 Graduation Dinner & Disco 

6.00-9.00pm 

19 December  

YCS Pool Day 

Last day for Students 

 

Assessment Calendar 
 

Term 4, Week 9 
Year 12 

Biology  

English Standard 

English Studies 

Hospitality  

Investigating Science 

Mathematics Extension 

PDHPE 

Primary Industries  

Visual Design 

Work Studies 

Term 4, Week 10 
Year 12 

Mathematics Standard 1 

Permission Notes: 

A reminder that the following 
permission notes are due: 
 

 

 Years 3-6 School Disco 
 Notes due by Monday 10 

December. 

 YCS End of Year Pool Day 
  Notes due by Wednesday 12 

December. 

Please visit our exciting new 
school website at: 

https://yeoval-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

 

And all the latest news on our 
Facebook page 

Yeoval Swimming Club 
Training times 

 Sub Juniors 5:30pm – 6:00pm 
 Juniors 5:45pm – 6:45pm 
 Seniors 6:30pm – 7:30pm 
 

All new members welcome  

Don’t forget to like our facebook 

page ‘Yeoval Swimming Club’  

Our PBL focus areas for  

Weeks 6-10 are: 

-  Polite and positive (positive 

tone and body language). 

-  Respect personal space (hands 

and feet are kept to ourselves). 

Reminder 

Library Books/ 
Lost Property 

 

As we are nearing the end of the 

year, it is time again to collect any 

missing items from the lost 

property basket on the library 

verandah and also start returning 

your library books / resources to 

Mrs Gavin. 

The active school mobile app is no 
longer in use. 

 The school is currently looking 
into an alternative system and will 
provide you with more 
information as soon as possible.  


